FWAG SOUTH WEST

New Countryside Stewardship Scheme to support farms
protect wildlife, soil & water.
 
Farmers who want to manage their land for wildlife have a chance to apply for five years of support through the new Countryside Stewardship Scheme. This Defra led scheme will help farmers and land managers contribute to meeting the Biodiversity 20:20 targets, the Water Framework Directive and the National Pollinator Strategy.
Holders of expiring Higher and Entry Level Schemes, as well as new entrants, are being encouraged to apply this summer for agreements covering land management and capital grants. Countryside Stewardship agreements will be tailored to individual farms in order to target local soil and water issues, improve biodiversity and protect the historic environment.

The scheme is split into three levels:
· Higher Tier: This is for areas with nationally important environmental features or designated sites, such as Sites of Special Scientific Interest (SSSIs).
· Mid Tier: This is for all-purpose agreements that address local targets.
· Capital Grants: These are awarded for work to improve things like soil & water protection, boundary restoration and woodland management. Capital grants last for one or two years.
As funds are limited the schemes are competitive in all tiers, so careful consideration is vital when deciding which environmental options you choose to include in your application.  

An important feature of Countryside Stewardship is the ‘Wild Pollinator and Farm Wildlife Package’. This is a bundle of options designed to assist farmers in choosing land management which will support farmland birds and pollinating insects.  Alex Butler, Farm Conservation Adviser at FWAG SouthWest explains; “The Wild Pollinator and Farm Wildlife package in mid-tier requires applicants to put 3-5% of their farmed area into options that provide bird nesting sites, winter seed food and insect-rich habitat. It is not just for arable farms, there are 3 ‘menus’ of options tailored to suit arable, mixed and grassland farms”.

All necessary information, including the manual(s) and application forms, is available on the Government website..

The highly competitive nature of the application process makes it vital to select options that not only suit the farm business, but also reflect local priorities such as bathing water quality, flower-rich grasslands, farmland birds and national and local designations.

To access a Higher Tier agreement in 2016, an Expression of Interest (EoI) must be received by Natural England by 15th July 2015. Final applications for both Higher and Mid-tier 2016 agreements will need to be submitted before the end of September 2015. The Capital Grants scheme has a range of application windows and it is recommended that farmers keep visiting the Countryside Stewardship website for more details.

If you have an old stewardship agreement ending this year, or are considering entering an agri-environment agreement for the first time, speak to us today! Our extensive expertise will offer you the best chance of successfully securing an agreement.
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